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PRINICPAL’S COMMENT 

Kia ora e te whānau. It is great to see students back after the 
holiday break and their eagerness to engage and build towards 
achieving their academic goals for the year. Please see the 
Senior subject selection information contained in this edition.  

Reflecting on the end of last term I would have to say that 
it has never been more true – a picture is worth a thousand 
words. What a wonderful Multicultural Day is was. 
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Flag parade 
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Staff band 

 
Poly club 

 
 

 
Te Whare ō te Atawhai 

 
Staff Poi 

 
Staff Haka 
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Kapa Haka 

 
 

 
 

 

STUDENT NEWS 
Course selection is underway. Below is an example of the 
sheet students will complete for their subject choices for 
2021. 

 
 
Please go to our website for course information.  

 
. 

***IMPORTANT NOTICE ABOUT LAYTEX*** 
Te Whānau Tahi, I am asking you to support a ban on laytex 
based products: Balloons, laytex gloves and other laytex 
products. We have a student who has developed a servere 
laytex allergy which is potentially life threatening. We have a 
safety plan in place and the relevant staff have received 
training in the administering of an EpiPen and First Aid. 
     I would ask that we show our Manaakitanga in supporting 
the safety of this student by supporting this ban on laytex.   
Ngā mihi, Nic Richards, Principal. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
For more information, visit our facebook page:  
www.facebook.com/CommunitySportsBank  

 

Community Messaging  

Email received 5 October … MoneyTalks…  

Kia ora 

We would love your community to know about our 

free MoneyTalks service. 

MoneyTalks is a free helpline available to provide free 

budgeting advice to individuals, family and 

whānau.  MoneyTalks is funded by the Ministry of 

Social Development. 

Our financial mentors can help people: 

• Understand their financial situation 

• Organise their debt 

• Plan for the future 

• Put them in touch with your local budgeting 

service 

We communicate by phone, txt, chat, email and have 

english, samoan, te reo and mandarin speakers. 

Would you be able to display our advert in your 

newsletter to raise awareness about the helpline in 

your community? We can also provide posters and 

flyers to distribute. Find out more about MoneyTalks 

on our website www.moneytalks.co.nz 

 Nga Mihi 

 Clare 

Clare Wilson |Quality Assurance Adviser 

Level 6, 330 Lambton Quay, Wellington 

PO Box 25332, Featherston Street, Wellington 6146 

Email: clare@fincap.org.nz 

Website: www.fincap.org.nz 
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